

Storm Otto and recent storm warnings.

it was refreshing to get lots of information and advice from Northern Powergrid. However they still don't seem to realise that if there is no electricity, computers and landlines do not work and mobiles need to be charged.

The WI Hall is the centre of activity in Ulgham Village and if there is power cut of serious proportions or something else which affects a significant portion of the village/parish, help will be available there; the UVA associates and parish councillors will open that facility and provide support. Of course family, friends and neighbours are also very important in these circumstances.

## **Ulgham Cricket Club News**

Start of indoor nets at Ashington Leisure Centre from 26th February 11am until 1pm, with the season starting April 2023 - Everybody Welcome.

Construction of the new net facility in Ulgham is expected to start, week commencing 27th March 2023 and is expected to take approximately 10 days. The contractor is Exclusive Leisure who carry out these specialist works on a regular basis. The contractor has been notified of the proximity to neighbouring boundaries and has been ask to respect the neighbours whilst the works are being carried out.

Should any issues arise which residents wish to discuss further please contact the club secretary, Shaun Land via email at: Ulgahmvccsecretary@gmail.com. Please leave a contact telephone number and he will contact you as soon as possible to deal with any queries.

Northumbria Libraries - Did you know there are 'meet the author sessions' and drama performances taking place in our libraries or online?

Meet the Authors this Spring - Virtual, live streamed and in-person at our libraries. The next online Author Afternoon will be with Hannah Dolby on March 2nd, the lovely Glenda Young will be in person at Bedlington Library on 23rd February. Our Author Afternoon series can be enjoyed online from the comfort of your own home or watched on live stream from selected libraries in friendly company with a cup of tea and a biscuit. For more information or book your FREE seat -

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/author-sessions-and-drama-performances-1508919

Reminder for all our residents, can we all please ensure that hedges are trimmed back so that they do not cause any obstruction for pedestrians whilst walking on pavements.